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Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                                           September 2016 

 

 Dear Richard Families, 

 

We had excellent parent involvement on our 2016 Back to School Night!  We           
appreciate the enthusiasm and support displayed by all of you. Much of our success 
at school is due to the collaboration of parents and faculty to support our children’s 
education.  During the classroom presentations, you may have heard specific         
suggestions from teachers on many ways to support your children throughout the 
year. Whether or not there is homework assigned, practicing math facts and setting 
aside time for reading each day are two of the important activities that always        
increase learning throughout the year.  

 

Click on this link below for some interesting information: 

How Adding Math to a Child’s Home Routine Can Advance Achievement  

A new study published in the journal Science shows that regular use of a specific 
math-based iPad app significantly improved math performance in elementary school 
children.  

 
Our school’s Green Team will be watching throughout the year and giving raffle    
tickets to students who are walking or riding a bike to school. Thank you for           
encouraging your children to walk or ride bikes to and from school.  It helps alleviate 
many traffic problems that affect the safety of our students.  Thank you, too, for           
following the procedures for quick drop-offs and pick-ups in front of the school and 
in the circle behind the school.  Safety is a priority for all of us.  

 
October is always a very busy month at Richard, both in the classrooms and after 
school.  Our PTO has an Ice Cream Social scheduled for Thursday evening,             
September our Haunted Garage scheduled for Richard on October 21 and the Pump-
kin Fest coming up on October 23.  We also have our annual Book Fair starting on 
October 23.  Please check our calendar for times.  I am so proud to be a part of this 
active and caring school community and hope to see you and your families at our   
future PTO sponsored events. 

 
All the best, 

 

Mary MacDonald-Barrett 

 
Principal 

 

Dates to  

Remember 

9/29/16 

PTO Meet & Greet/Ice 
Cream Social 
6-7:30 
 
10/14/16 
Picture Re-takes 
 
10/21/16 
Haunted Garage 6-9 
 
10/24-10/27 
Book Fair 
 
11/8/16 
No School for  stu-
dents 
 
11/13/16 
GPPS Open House 
 
11/16/16 
Evening Conferences 
 
11/17/16 
AM, PM & Evening 
Conferences.  NO 
SCHOOL 

Join our Closed Group on Facebook : 

Richard Families 

Please go to our 

website for the com-

plete September 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/kqed/nHAK/~3/BmeULR8SEAs/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
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WELCOME NEW STAFF 

Miss Danielle Bery 
Preschool 

Mrs. Jane Plieth 
Art Mrs. Ashley  

Jayakumari-Sivan 
Preschool 

Mrs. Amy Hermon 
Library 

Mrs. Chelsea Nickerson 
Long term sub for  
Mrs. Wallace 

Mrs. Mary Snell 
Classroom Asst. 

Mrs. Cheryl 
Quinlan 
Library 

Mrs. Liz  
Moses 
Music 
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Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 

ATTENDANCE 

Please be sure to call our attendance line at 432-4901 with all absences/late arrivals by 8:45 am.  The attendance 

line is a dedicated line and available 24 hours/7 days a week.  If you know of a future absence (trip, appointment, 

etc.) please let the office know with a phone call or note as soon as possible.  Your cooperation will save a consid-

erable amount of time spent calling to locate the student.  We appreciate all of your efforts helping us keep your 

children safe. 

For the past two years, in consideration of the increased number of children with food allergies and sensitivities, our faculty 

and staff have chosen to replace edible birthday treats with non-edible “gifts” (pencils, erasers, Oriental Trading-type 

items) that the children may share. (Please keep in mind that bringing in any birthday treat has always been optional and no 

one is required to do so.) 

This year, we are also asking parents to refrain from bringing any food in for your child to share with other 

students during lunch time.  This creates many problems, such as not having enough for all students, having some stu-

dents feeling left out, a lack of plates and/or serving utensils, and, most of all, unfairness to the students with food allergies 

and sensitivities.  Feel free to drop off food for your own child/ren at lunch.    Sharing food is always welcome during special 

classroom parties such as Halloween, when parents can plan and supervise the choices so that they are safe for all students.  

Thank you so much for your support as we remain sensitive to the needs of all of our children. 

BELL SCHEDULE 

MONDAY 

9:05 AM Entry Bell 

9:10 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:56-12:44 Lunch/Recess 

12:46 PM PM Instruction Begins 

3:38 PM Dismissal 

TUESDAY- FRIDAY 

8:20 AM Entry Bell 

8:25 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:36-12:24 Lunch/Recess 

12:26 PM PM Instruction Begins 

BIRTHDAY TREATS 

 



5 

Bookaneer Book Fair: Where Books 

are the Treasure! The Scholastic 

Book Fair is coming to Richard this 

fall. The first shopping opportunity 

will be on Sunday, October 23rd during 

Pumpkin Fest. We will be open Monday,   

October 24 to Friday, October 28th with   

plenty of opportunities to shop during school 

hours and at an evening event. If you are in-

terested in volunteering please contact 

Kim Romolino kromolino@hotmail.com. 
Thanks, Jeannine Harris, Sara Koch, Kim Romolino, Mindy Urlich  

Our PTO is off to a great start to the school year!  We've been working hard on fun family events, clubs, fundraisers 
and much more.  Here's some events we have coming up in the next few weeks: 

 

Ice Cream Social/PTO Meet and Greet - Thursday Sept. 29  6-7:30pm 

 Haunted Garage Fundraiser - Friday Oct. 21  6-9pm 

Pumpkin Fest - Sunday Oct. 23  3-5pm  

Book Fair - Oct 23-Oct 28  (times vary) 

 

Watch for emails and fliers to come home with more info! Don't forget to join our Richard Families Face-
book page to stay in the loop!  Looking forward to a great year! 

Christina Deveroux 

PTO President 

javascript:return
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These boys are hard at work! Reggie L, Emery A. and Al A. help save the earth and collect 

all of the recycling for the school. Not pictured: Nathan F., Henry D., Josh K.,  
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SUPER STARS! 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

 

K-1 –Mrs. Vetor 

2-3 –Mrs. Briggs 

4-5 –Mrs. Aldrich 

 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-1 – Mrs. Tawile 

 

 

Golden Shoe Award Winners:  

K-2– Mrs. Murphy 

3-5 - Ms. S. Schmitz 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winners: 

K-2  Mrs, Brown/Cantaloupo 

3-5   Mrs. Wrosch 

 

 

 

Spanish– Senorita Zamudio 

Bienvenidos al nuevo año escolar 2016-2017. I have the pleasure of retur-
ning to Richard Elementary for the second year in a row. Third graders have 
started their first year in Spanish very well. We have covered greetings, 
numbers 1-30, and soon will begin with emotions. Fourth graders are learning how 
to count to 100 and are learning basic shopping vocabulary. Shortly they will learn 
how to tell time. Fifth graders  started learning how to create Spanish/English dic-
tionaries. They will put this skill into practice when we start looking into Gabriel 
Garcia Marquez literature 
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Gym– Mr. Ciaravino 

Great start to the new year we are all getting into a good routine…. We are playing soccer 
and learning about safety rules in the gym. ALL CLASSES COME TO THE GYM WITH LOTS 
OF ENERGY. EVERYONE is giving their maximum effort…play hard, play fair, and have fun 
this year! Thanks, Mr. C   

Art-Mrs. Santavicca/Mrs. Plieth 

Welcome back to the Richard art room! This year there are a few changes to the art room 
and schedule. Mrs. Santavicca will be teaching all AM classes, kindergarten through sec-
ond grade, on A and D days only. We have a new art teacher, Mrs. Plieth, that will be teach-
ing all PM classes, third grade through fifth grade, on A, C, and D days. The Richard Rotat-
ing Art Gallery is continuing this year with our first round of artists to be put on display for 
the month of October. Please stop by the third floor to view the beautiful work! Also, a re-
minder for messy days in the art room, please send an art smock or oversized t-shirt that 
can be left in lockers to be used in art class. We are looking forward to another great year 
of creating in Richard art!  

Music-Mrs. Weinhaus 

We are so busy in the music department!!  We welcome Ms. Liz Moses to Richard this 
year.  She is teaching on A day afternoons.  She and I are having a great start to the year. 
Choir rehearsals began on the 19th, but it is not too late to join.  Choir is open to all 4th-5th 
graders.   

Library-Mrs. Hermon 

It is so wonderful to see the children in the library again.  Our kindergarten-
ers and new students to Richard received their brand new library 
cards.  Please keep these at home and feel free to use them at any of the 3 
public library branches.  All K, 1st and 2nd graders started this year with 
important lessons about book care.  We will also familiarize ourselves with 
the different areas of the library and how to be safe and respectful during 
our library visits.  We will also practice expanding our reading interests and 
try new books!  

Mrs.  Hermon 

   

 

Computers-Mrs. Fiscus 

All grades with the exception of Kindergarten will be doing NWEA 9-13 to 10-6-16, Math & 
Reading. 

Kindergarteners will be learning about the computer lab rules and how to log-in with their 
own special code. 

They will also be learning new motor skills with their hand using the mouse correctly. 
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We have 1 paid position for the lunch room available. This position is 5 days a 

week from 12:00 to 1:00 on Mondays and 11:30 to 12:30 Tuesday thru Friday. 

This would be a great position for Parents, Grandparents, Nannies, and Retir-

ees. If you or someone you know is interested please contact Richard’s office at 432-4900 

for details. 

The Kerby Cub Scouts is holding an informational meeting this 

Thursday night (9/29), 6:30, in the Kerby library.  Richard students 

are welcome to join our cub scout group.  Please come if you are 

interested in signing your son up for cub scouts or if you have questions on the 

scouting program at Kerby.  Sincerely, Patrick Mills, pmills03@gmail.com  

mailto:pmills03@gmail.com
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The Dot is the story of a caring teacher who dares a doubting student to 

trust in her own abilities by being brave enough to “make her mark”. 

What begins with a small dot on a piece of paper becomes a breakthrough 

in confidence and courage, igniting a journey of self-discovery and sharing, 

which has gone on to inspire countless children and adults around the 

globe. 
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SEPTEMBER 29 

ice cream social & pto Meet 

and Greet 

Come celebrate the start of 
school! 
Enjoy ice cream with friends old and new from 6:00 to 7:30pm! 
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THE GROSSE POINTE PUBLIC SCHOOL SYSTEM 

Department of Support Services 

389 St. Clair 

Grosse Pointe, MI 48230 

 

 

To: Parents or Guardians of Students in Richard Elementary School 

 

From: Christian A. Fenton, Deputy Superintendent of Business and Operations. 

 

Re: Asbestos Activity Summary September 1, 2015 through August 31, 2016. 

 

 

We are pleased to inform you that building administration has continued to respond to the asbestos in 

buildings issue in a cautious and proactive manner. 

 

Building administration will continue with its ongoing asbestos operations and maintenance program, 

including periodic surveillance inspections which are conducted on a semi-annual basis.  Identified be-

low are asbestos abatement activities that were completed. 

 

Response Actions Completed: Pipe insulation removal from 1st floor restrooms. Plaster repair in 

Room 203. 

 

Response Actions Scheduled: Operations and maintenance. 

 

In addition, as required by AHERA (EPA), reinspections are conducted by accredited inspectors every 

three years since the implementation of our management plan. 

 

Please rest assured that building administration's ongoing efforts related to the management and control 

of asbestos-containing materials are focused on providing a safe and healthy environment for our build-

ing occupants and employees. 

 

If you would like to review the management plan, it is available in your school office.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me at (313) 432-3081. 
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Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there will be a contest to 

find the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the 

chronicle, they will need to count the number of secret pictures 

they find and submit their count to the office. The  picture for  

this month is:              

     

Students Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by:  October 21st.  

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 
Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: linda.fiscus@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://

gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

